
Construction Alert
South Bellevue Station  
Neighborhood Improvements Project

May 2025

The City of Bellevue Transportation Department 
has an upcoming project in your area to improve 
the experience and safety of people walking. 
This project will fill in missing sidewalk gaps 
leading to the South Bellevue light rail station and 
install speed cushions on 112th Avenue SE. The 
speed cushions are being installed in response 
to community concerns about speeding. Speed 
cushions were selected through a community 
survey in 2024.

The Bellevue Transportation Department plans to:

Install new sidewalks on SE 34th Street, 
112th Avenue SE and 113th Avenue SE

Install five new speed cushions on  
112th Avenue SE

Install new landscaped areas

	Upgrade storm drainage

	Repave portions of Bellevue Way SE, 
110th, 111th, 112th and 113th Avenues 
SE, SE 28th, 30th, 31st and 34th Streets, 
SE 28th and SE 30th Places

Install two patterned entry treatments 
on 112th Avenue SE

What to expect
	ρ Schedule: Construction is anticipated to start in 

May and be completed later this summer. The 
speed cushions and repaving are happening as part 
of the Pavement Preservation Program and may 
happen after the sidewalk construction is complete.

	ρ Work hours: Monday to Friday, 8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
There will also be some night work for paving 
Bellevue Way SE in front of the South Bellevue 
Park and Ride.

	ρ Traffic impacts: There will be lane closures along 
SE 34th Street with flaggers directing traffic. 
There will also be some lane closures near the 
South Bellevue Park and Ride during the night 
work. Access for people walking and rolling will 
be maintained.

Please note that construction schedules are subject 
to change. Thank you for your patience during 
construction and for doing your part to be safe near 
the work zone.

Funding
Funding for this project comes from the 
Neighborhood Sidewalks Program, Pavement 
Preservation Program, and Neighborhood Safety, 
Connectivity and Congestion Levy. The estimated cost 
is approximately $4 million.

Information
BellevueWA.gov/s-bvue-station-improvements  
BellevueWA.gov/trafficadvisories

Don Hyatt, construction inspector | 425-452-6999 
dhyatt@bellevuewa.gov

Tim Kariel, project manager | 425-452-5205 
tkariel@bellevuewa.gov 
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For alternate formats, 
interpreters, or 
reasonable modification 

requests please phone at least 48 
hours in advance 425-452-7925 
(voice) or email ghagstrom@
bellevuewa.gov. For complaints 
regarding modifications, contact 
the City of Bellevue ADA, Title VI, 
and Equal Opportunity Officer at 
ADATitleVI@bellevuewa.gov.


